Marton Parish Council

Clerk: Catherine Clowes

14 Downesway

Alderley Edge

SK9 7XB

Email: clerk.mpc@sky.com
Notice of Meeting of the Parish Council to be held at 7.30 pm on 

Monday 10th December 2012 at the Village School, Marton

MINUTES
Present: Mr J Rylands (JR), Mr AG Darbyshire (AD), Mrs L Nixon (LN), Mr D Schwendener (DS),Mrs C Clowes (Clerk), Cllr Lesley Smetham (LS)
1. Apologies for absence: 12/50
Received from Mr B Nolan and Mrs W Basnett
2. Minutes of the last meeting held on 10th September 2012: 12/51
Amendments required to 3b: Bunce Lane Gully Log No. 4742611 – fault still outstanding.

 

            3c: Change Marton Lane to Marton Hall Lane.

Amendments to be agreed and signed at next meeting.

3. Village maintenance 12/52
a) Overgrown footpaths on A34 – DM advised that after months of email correspondence with Simon Davies dating back to May and assurances that the work would be done within a few weeks, the footpaths were finally cleared on the south side of the A34 in November.  DM chased Simon up about the north side in December and was told that no further work would be carried out now until the new year.  A discussion followed concerning how badly this reflects on the competency of Cheshire East Council and it was agreed that DM will compose an email to the council suggesting a more long term solution.  This will be copied to LS and Andy Simpson. DM
It was also agreed that so we can keep track and provide evidence of work not carried out all faults should be logged and recorded on a spreadsheet which the clerk will maintain.  JR and Clerk to update spreadsheet. JR, Clerk
b) Road flooding:-  Near Church gateway – AD advised that Simon Davies had promised this work would be done in the summer but it still has not been done.   
Oak Lane – This has been inspected but no action taken.
Bunce Lane – blocked gully log no. 4742611 – fault still outstanding
c) Potholes: - 
Marton Hall Lane 

Oak Lane – some of the potholes have been filled but the work was sub standard.
d) Trees on Oak Lane – AD advised that he considers some of the trees on Oak Lane to be unsafe.  Clerk to contact the tree officer at trees@cheshireeast.gov.uk and get them to come and inspect them. Clerk
4. Community Pride Competition 12/53
DM advised that Marton came 3rd in the under 400 residents category and comments were generally good.  Marton also received a Little Gems award for individual schemes in parishes for the floral display by the school.  Thanks and congratulations were expressed to DM, BN and sponsors who DM advised he had already thanked.  DM will display the certificate on the noticeboard. DM
DM asked if anyone would like to take his place assisting BN with the Community Pride project for the coming year.  JR advised that he will do this and asked for any ideas for the coming year. DM advised that it was necessary to carry on what we are already doing and maintain the high standards. JR
5. Highway and road safety matters 12/54
a) Speeding & accidents on A34 – DS advised that he has met with highways and Marton’s stretch of the A34 has been identified as an area where measures are needed.  We are now waiting for highways to come back to us with a schedule of work and it is hoped that this will begin early next year. A response should be received by the next meeting.

b) Community Speed Watch Scheme – DM has received an email from Mick Warren advising that Marton will be included in speed checks.  They have one SID and are looking to purchase another. MPC were asked if they would be prepared to contribute to the cost.  DM proposed that we contribute £50 and this was seconded by JR.
6.    Marton School 12/55
a) School Parking and Transport – LN advised that she has not reported the missing speed sign off the road in School lane because she believes that resurfacing work is about to take place which should rectify this.  LS advised that she has a list of proposed works for the area and she will pull of the relevant ones for Marton and email them to us.  Clerk to chase up if do not hear within a week. Clerk
DS met with those in charge of bus contracts and they agreed to send maps of routes and figures of users etc to see if a better solution to the current provision can be suggested.  These had not yet arrived.  DS queried if the change in policy regarding faith schools has been finalised yet.  LS will find out. LS  DS also advised that annual checks are not carried out to see if a child still requires a bus pass and these figures are used in deciding the size of vehicle required. DS and DM met with highways to look at the road but highways did not feel that there was anything they could do.  DS has the contact details for the road safety assessor in the transportation department.  It was agreed that he will email this person and copy LS in to see if they can assess the whether the size of coach travelling down a busy narrow lane by a school is deemed to be safe. DS  DS will also contact the school to get the exact figures of how many children use the buses.  DS
DS advised that he has heard that the school governors have approved making the sports pitch into a car park and having another all weather pitch installed as a sport facility and playground.  MPC have heard nothing about this officially and DS will chase this up with the school.  DS
b) School Landscaping scheme – DM advised that the revised layout was sent to Simon Davies in August but the revised lease still has not been received.  This was chased up on 3rd December and Simon Davies is chasing the lease up but has given the verbal go ahead for the scheme.
7.    Planning 12/56
a) 12/3616M - Land At, COCKSMOSS LANE, MARTON, CHESHIRE - Change of use of general purpose farm building to livestock housing – Approved with conditions JR apologised that he did not circulate the plans for this application.
b) Proposed Girl Guide Camp Black Wood – DM advised that the Guides are now 
    looking at an alternative site across the road from Black Wood which will still be 

    hidden well from view.  DM will continue to monitor this. 
c) Land at Bollington Lane – JR advised that Urquart’s are applying again for 

permission to use as a nursery so this is something that needs to be monitored.
d) Weekly planning lists – circulated by email
8.   Local Plan 12/57
     
 LS advised that she does not think that Marton will be greatly affected by the proposed    


plan other than by an increase in traffic on the A34.


LN expressed concern that Marton could be squashed between a creeping development 


areas along the proposed roads to the north and south and suggested that MPC should


apply for the land around Marton to be deemed a strategic gap.  LS advised that a 6 week  


consultation process will begin on 8th January 2013 when comments and requests can be 


submitted for consideration and she agreed to advise us if any changes are made to the

       proposals before that date. LS 

It was agreed that an extra meeting would be held on Thursday 10th January 2013,

7.30pm at Marton Meadows to discuss this further.

9.   Parish Council Website 12/58 

        LN advised that we do now have a website but no support is provided.  The domain name 


        is www.marton-pc.gov.uk JR queried if emailed documents could be uploaded to this site 

        so that not as many emails received.  It was agreed that this would be considered at the 

   
        next meeting. 
10.   Trees & Hedges 12/59
a) Proposed village orchard near the village green – DM will contact John Percival to try and get fruit trees for next Spring. DM
11.  Boundary Commission proposals  12/60

It was noted that these may not go through now because the Liberals are objecting.
12.  Chairs remarks & reports from members attending external meetings 12/61

JR advised that he will be attending Chairmanship training on 17th January 2013 and DM 


advised that he will be attending a ChALC meeting to discuss changes to planning on 12th
 
December 2012.
13.  Correspondence 12/62

a) Offered for Councillors to view: Peakland Guardian, Countryside Voice (Winter 2012), Clerks and Councils Direct (November 2012)
b) All other correspondence has been circulated by email 
        14.  Finance 12/63
a) Cash Book and bank reconciliation – circulated and agreed.
b) Cheques totalling £402.54  – agreed and signed.
15.   Precept Requirement for 2013 12/64

Taking into consideration the previous years accounts and the forthcoming years budgets the precept


amount was agreed as £3200, the same as for 2012/13.
16.   Code of conduct and Declaration of Interests 12/65

Declarations still outstanding for JR, AD, BN and WB.  Hard copy given to AD for completion and Clerk 

       to email JR, BN and WB with the form again. Clerk
17.  Any other business 12/66
a) AGM Agenda and Guest Speakers – bring ideas to next meeting.
b) WB had sent suggestion of getting a Christmas Tree for the village green.  It was felt that it was too late for this year but this would be considered at the next meeting for 2013.
c) AD asked JR to read a lesson at the carol service on behalf of MPC.
d) DM advised that a satisfaction survey received from Cheshire East Highways was not completed and the date for submission has now passed.
18.
Dates of next meetings: 12/67
· Extra Meeting: Thursday 10th January 2013, 7.30pm at Marton Meadows
· 4th February 2013

· 18th March 2013(Annual Village Meeting)

· 13th May 2013 (AGM)

· 8th July 2013

· 9th September 2013

· 9th December 2013

Meeting Closed at 10pm
